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ASH WEDNESDAY Services, February 18th, 12 noon & 7:30 pm  

The Rectorôs Report for 2014 
 

Itôs all about increasing our passion in Christ! 
 

I often wonder what our Church looks like to newcomers and visitors. How do they feel and what are 

their impressions when they join us for worship on Sundays or attend an event we are hosting? Over the 

course of the past year I visited a number of other churches: one Baptist and four Episcopal. It is about as 

close as I can get to imagining what a newcomer might feel like at Saint Jamesô. All of the Churches I attend-

ed were welcoming and I only felt a little uncomfortable at one. Of all of them, there were two that I could 

imagine I would like to attend (yet, for me as a priest it is always also the question, what would it be like to be 

Rector there?). In reflecting on this it struck me that there are so many factors as to why people choose one 

Church over another that it becomes rather subjective as to comparing churches. Among the many reasons 

people are drawn to a church are: Worship style (liturgical, contemporary), music (classical, organ, worship 

band), theological positions (conservative, liberal), facilities (Architecture, clean restrooms, good parking, air 

conditioning), clergy (personality, preaching, male or female), welcome (friendly, nice coffee hour), Web-site 

and Social Media, and so on.  The big trend in Church choice has shifted in the last 20 years away from the 

traditional mainline Protestant denominations (including the Episcopal Church) towards evangelical mega 

churches, very large Protestant churches of 2,000 or more weekly attenders. In a typical week more than 5 
million people attend megachurches across America (as compared to 600,000 in the Episcopal Church). So 

who are the folks attending these churches? What attracts them and keeps them there? And how do the atti-

tudes and spiritual activities of these people compare with those attending churches of other sizes? There has 

been a number of studies of these Churches in the last 10 years and much has been learned about them. Some 

of the key findings are: 

 
Young and single adults are more likely to be in megachurches than in smaller churches. 

Nearly two-thirds of attenders have been at these churches 5 years or less. 

Many attenders come from other churches, but nearly a quarter havenôt been in any church for a long time 

before coming to a megachurch. 

Attenders report a considerable increase in their involvement in church, in their spiritual growth, and in 

their needs being met. 

Forty-five percent of megachurch attenders never volunteer at the church. 

New people almost always come to the megachurch because family, friends or co-workers invited them. 

What first attracted attenders were the worship style, the senior pastor and the churchôs reputation. 
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These same factors also influenced long-term attendance, as did the music/arts, social and community 

outreach and adult-oriented programs. 

 

Many are asking in the Episcopal Church, ñCan we compete with Mega Churches?ò  I have over time 

come to realize this is the wrong question. It reduces the Christian experience to a kind of consumerism 

that caters to the trends and tastes of people rather than meeting their spiritual needs. Human beings donôt 

always pursue what is best for them, often they just search for what feels good. This is not to say that 

Church should not feel good, or convey a sense of enjoyment and satisfaction. Yet church should primarily 

be about community rooted in meeting the real spiritual needs of people and connecting us to Christ and 

one another. If a Church is doing this, then it canôt really be faulted or judged based on numbers and suc-

cess in growth. 

 In a time of declining attendance and reduced budgets all across the Episcopal Church, perhaps the 

worry about changing demographics needs to be placed aside and the focus returned to the reason for our 

existence.  We are here to connect people to Christ and one another. It is the mission of the Church to make 

Christ known and to bring all people into the Body of Christ. We do that in the Episcopal Church in a par-

ticular way. It is through our liturgy (aesthetics), sacraments and our inclusive nature that we have a niche 

tempered by our low key Anglican tradition. It is who we are! We should not try to be something else, we 

should only strive to do it better! Can we do our tradition better at Saint James? I think the answer is Yes!  

First, by being clear who we are and why we are. The past cultural assumptions for attending Church are 

fading at an exponential rate; this is Good News because now we can get down to the reason for our as-

sembly, namely Jesus Christ. We in the 21st century are followers of Christ and our Church and our lives 

should reflect this. Our faith should motivate all that we do and all that we value. Church life should be 

important for us and a high rather than low priority. I think people are not attracted to Christianity because 

they donôt see enough passion in Jesusô followers. Vladimir Lenin, the Communist Revolutionary, who 

was against religion in general, said on his death bed that a handful of people with the Passion of Saint 

Francis could transform Russia where Communism had failed. If we can increase our passion for Christ, 

everything else will fall into place at Saint James. We CAN fill the pews and GROW if we can unlock the 

passion that the Holy Spirit infused us with at Baptism. Wanting to be like the mega churches or giving up 

on the gifts and traditions we have is Not the answer. Treasuring our tradition and empowering it is the an-

swer!  2015 will be a great year for us here at Saint James if we can enkindle the power of the Holy Spirit 

in sharing what God has blessed us with in our parish. 

        

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

The Rev. M. Carl Lunden, Rector 
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If you need to talk with Father Carl he is available 

either at the Parish Office 294-6225 or the Rectory 615-1330 

Please feel free to call him any day in the week for any pastoral reason.  

Father Carl is in the Parish Office: 

Tuesday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

Friday 9:00 a.m.-12 noon  
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February Greeters Schedule 2015: 
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is the official monthly  

publication of  St. Jamesô 

Episcopal Church. 
 

 

Rector   

Deacon Tom Liotta 

Minister of Music   
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

VESTRY                                       

 

Debby Brown, Warden 

Ed Connor, Warden 

Dona Ash 

Jessica Ann Sutton  

Wayne Wilson  

Val Bynum 

LuAnn Haviland 

Malcolm Diaz 

Scott MacMillin 

Nan Gill-Wilson 

Mac Makuen  

 

Jerre Coleman,  

Treasurer  

 

Nicole Wiggins,  

Assistant Treasurer 

    

Kathy Martin-Brown  

Clerk of the Vestry   

THE NEW FLOWER CHART FOR 2015 IS UP!  
 

The members of Saint Jamesô are invited to donate 

the Sunday Altar flowers.  By signing up for a Sun-

day, you agree to purchase flowers for the Altar by 

contacting a florist of your choice.  Father Carl will 

phone you to remind you and ask who the flowers 

are in memory of and dedicated to for the Sunday 

Bulletin. If you wish to have the flowers after Sun-

day worship, you must also let Fr. Carl know that or 

they are given away by the Altar Guild. Please print 

your name and phone number clearly on the Flower Chart. Lots of 

Sundays are still available. Thanks to all who donated in 2014! 

10:30 a.m. 
February 1 - Jean Howell 
February 8 - John Lent  
February 15 - Katie Lyon 
February 22 - Kathy Martin Brown  
March 1 - Jeanne Meehan 

 

- Jackie Kessler 

 9:00 a.m.  
February 1 - Linda Nichols  
February 8 - Diane Rainey 
February 15 - Jan Ptak 
February 22 - Meg Strobl 
March 1 - Debby Brown 

The greeters look forward to welcoming you to services on Sunday.   
This February you will be welcomed by the following greeters: 

Weekly Bible Study 

Tuesdays at 8pm 

In the Chapel 

 

In February  

We will continue 

Reading the  

Book of Revelation. 

All are Welcome! 
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Birthdays February:   Anniversaries January: 

The Newsletter Deadline is the  

15th of February. Please send articles to  

stjamesgoshen@frontier.com  
 

If  you would like your Birthday or Wedding An-

niversary added to the Newsletter email them to 

Jessica Sutton at: 

 novwed@frontiernet.net 

 

February Nursery Schedule 10:30 a.m. 
 

Proverbs 22:6  "Train up a child in the way he should  

go; even when he is old he will not depart from it." 

 

February   1   Kim Pelfrey 

  8 Kathy Martin-Brown 

  15 Karen Fogerty 

  22 Karen Golding 
   

ADDITIONAL VOLUNTEER HELP IS 

NEEDED IN THE NURSERY.  

CONTACT:  LaWahna Search 294-3035 

St. James’ Episcopal Church, Goshen, N.Y., established 1803  

 

 

 

 

 

Join Father Carl and members of the Parish in 

attending the 

Blessed Absalom Jones  

Celebration at  

 
The Cathedral of St. John the Divine 

114th St. and Amsterdam Avenue, Manhattan 

 

Saturday, February 7, 2015 

Eucharist at 10:30 AM 
 

Celebrant: 

The Rt. Rev. Andrew M.L. Dietsche 

 

Sermon: 

The Rev. Kelly Brown Douglas 

 

Reception and Entertainment will follow 

Katie Lyon 2 /1 

Devon Wuagneux 2 /1 

Nathan Search 2 /3 

Carol Squittieri 2 /4 

Donna Carbone 2 /8 

Richard Frazier 2 8/ 

Christopher De Angelis 2 /9 

Tanya Hamilton 2 /10 

Jill Splieth 2 /13 

Beth  Somlai 2 /14 

Sara  Tippin 2 /20 

Christopher Quintero 2 2/4 

Leah Golding 2 /26 

Lillian Quintero 2 /26 

Norm Terracino 2 /26 

Revathi Chellappa 2 /27 

Seetha Chellappa 2 /28 

Paul & Malini Chellappa 2 /15 
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CONFIRMATION AND BISHOPôS VISITATION 

SUNDAY, APRIL 12th at 10:30 a.m. (one service only) 
 

The Bishop's visitation is an important event in the life of both the congregation and the 

diocese. The norm for every visit is for the Bishop to celebrate the Eucharist, preach, and 

preside at confirmation. The sacraments of initiation - baptism and confirmation - are cus-

tomary at the time of visitation, but not necessary. Parishioners can also be presented for 

reception into the Episcopal Church and to reaffirm their faith. The bishop will also meet 

with the vestry, and review the books in which the parish records of baptisms, marriages, 

confirmations and burials are recorded. It is also very much the preference of the bishops to 

officiate only at the principal service at the time of the visitation. 

 

Confirmation 
In the sacramental rite of Confirmation, baptized persons are "confirmed" in the Christian 

faith with the laying on of hands by the bishop.  

 

Reception 
Those who have been confirmed in other denominations by a bishop in the historic succes-

sion (Roman Catholic, Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, or Eastern Orthodox) 

may be received into the Episcopal Church by the bishop. Many people choose to be Re-

ceived as a way of  affirming their baptisms; of acceding a stronger affinity with the spirit-

uality, ethos, practice, and sensibility of the Episcopal Church; and of ritually acknowledg-

ing a deeper, more mature faith commitment.  

 

Adults wishing to be Confirmed or Revived should speak with Father 

Carl+ A class for newcomer and adult wishing to be 

Confirmed or Received will be: Sunday, February 

22nd at 12noon. 
 

Our newest Bishop Allen Shin will be here for the  

Visitation.  
 

The Rt. Rev. Allen K. Shin was elected to be the  

diocese's new bishop suffragan on December 7, 2013, at a  

special election convention held at Manhattanôs Cathedral 

Church of Saint John the Divine, and was consecrated at the 

Cathedral on Saturday May 17, 2014.  
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 ASH WEDNESDAY (Lent Begins) Feb. 18th  
Ash Wednesday Services of Holy Eucharist & the Imposition of 

Ashes are held in the church at 12 noon  and 7:30 p.m. 
 

The Origins of Ash Wednesday 
Ash Wednesday's origins are tied to its history and the time of year during which it occurs. It follows 

the season of Epiphany, which culminates with Shrove Tuesday, which is also known as Mardi Gras 

(Fat Tuesday). The solemn proceedings that occur on Ash Wednesday bring the focus back to the sacri-

fice of Christ and the mission of the Church. The observance most likely comes from the biblical Day 

of Atonement. In Leviticus 16, the Lord establishes an annual day of repentance for the Israelites as a 

lasting ordinance for all their generations. Since the blood of Jesus represents atonement, the heart of 

Ash Wednesday is a humbling of oneself through fasting and prayer. On this day, Christians come be-

fore a priest to receive the sign of the cross, marked in ashes on their foreheads. Over the next month, 

they are encouraged to fast, pray, and seek repentance for their sins. Reflection upon one's life during 

the previous year receives extra attention, and a greater commitment to God and the Church is offered 

throughout Lent.   

 

STEWARDSHIP  2015   
      

The cold weather is getting old. Hopefully February will bring warmer temperatures although 

we can expect more snow. I hope we have an early Spring which I am sure everyone will wel-

come. 

 

We all must be good stewards of our time and talents. There is always much work to do. We 

should all examine how we spend our time and make sure we spend our time doing what is im-

portant to each of us. It is very important that your goals include time for St. James. You should 

set aside time each day for personal prayer. All of your God given talents are a wonderful bless-

ing from God. God has given each of us unique gifts. Develop these talents to be good stewards 

for Jesus Christ. Use these talents to improve the lives of others. We are all members of the 

body of Christ and the community of St. James. As members of St. James we should become 

involved in our community and develop your relationship with others as a reflection of your re-

lationship with God. Support the organizations of St. James. If you do not belong to one of the 

organizations, get involved and help share the work. Support the St. James dinner the last Satur-

day of each month.  
 

I ask everyone who made a pledge for 2015 to keep up to date. If you did not make a pledge, it 

is never too late to start one. If you have not picked up your pledge cards for 2015, they are 

available in the vestibule outside the entrance to the Church.  
 

                                        ñ YOUR  TALENT IS GODôS GIFT TO YOU ñ  

 ñ WHAT  YOU DO WITH THAT TALENT IS YOUR GIFT TO GOD ñ   
 

Ed Fritsche, Stewardship Chairman 

St. James’ Episcopal Church, Goshen, N.Y., established 1803  

http://www.sharefaith.com/guide/Christian-Holidays/definition-of-epiphany.html
http://www.sharefaith.com/guide/Christian-Holidays/origins_of_shrove_tuesday.html


 
 

 
This month you will receive a 

letter asking fordonations to help de-
fray some of the costs of thisevent. 
This is our only major parish fundraiser  

for 2015, (the Christmas Fair is for Outreach) and we do hope that if you 
are able, you willdonate whatever amount fits your budget.  Also enclosed 
will be an advertising contract toplace an ad in the Garden Tour Journal. 
If you or anyone you know would be interestedin placing an ad, please 
let Marsha Burke (phone: 291-7176; email:bandmburke@frontier.com) 
or Petrina Varone (phone: 610-3308; email: Varone@optonline.net) 

       th  
  M

      
       
        

 
Our next meeting will be on Sunday, 

February 15th atthe Church after 

the 10:30 a.m. service. We would like

you to attend! 
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RUMMAGE SALE? 
We hope to have a Rummage Sale, March 21st, 2015 

But we need your help! 
See Paul Wasmund to Volunteer: pwasmund@hvc.rr.com 

 
St. James’ Episcopal Church, Goshen, N.Y., established 1803  
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Goshen Ecumenical Pantry Inc.  

The next Saturday distribution at the Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry will be held February, 14 (the 2nd 

Saturday of each month) from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in the First Presbyterian Church Fellowship Hall at 

33 Park Place, Goshen. Please arrive by 9:00 a.m. 

 The Goshen Food Pantryôs second distribution will be held February, 26 from 6:30 to 7:15pm.  Help is 

needed; all groups (Adults, Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, and Youth Groups, Football Teams etc.) are welcome 

to give us a hand. Please arrive at the pantry around 6:00pm. 

 

Bagging & unloading of food dates  

Bagging is done at the Goshen Food Pantry, every Tuesday morning at 9:30a.m. Unloading of Food pur-

chased from the Food Bank in Cornwall is done on the Wednesday after the second Saturday of the month 

at 5:00pm at the pantry @ 33 Park Place, Goshen. The next date for Food unloading is February, 17.  Be 

part of this excellent opportunity for community service.  Unloading takes about 1 Hour. 
 

Scouting for food, march 14  

Goshen Residents have your bag of food out  by your front door by 9:30am on March, 14. 
Since 1910, the ideals of Scouting have guided young men to perform ñservice to others and to 

the community.ò Responding to the plight of Americaôs poor and hungry is a traditional Scout-

ing ñgood turn.ò During World War I, Boy Scouts planted vegetable gardens to provide food for 

the hungry. President Roosevelt called on Scouts to collect food for the needy during the Great 

Depression. Planting Victory Gardens were the Scouting ñgood turnsò organized during World 

War II. Today, Boy Scouts continue their Good Turn efforts in community stewardship through 

Scouting for Food. 

Event Organization 

Cub Scout, Boy Scout and Venturing units will distribute Scouting for Food bags to neighborhoods 

on March 7th. and then will return to collect canned food contributions on March 14th. Contributions to the 

Scouting for Food campaign will be distributed to The Goshen Ecumenical Food Pantry to help meet the 

needs of our hungry neighbors. 

 

  Visit us on Facebook for more info.www.facebook.com/goshenfoodpantry 
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Lent Madness begins, February 19, 2015   

http://www.facebook.com/goshenfoodpantry


Lent Madness 2015 Begins February, 19 
The Saintly Smack Down! 

 
Grit, determination, perseverance. These are the traits, along with 

the obvious one ð holiness ð that will be needed to win the 

2015 Lent Madness Golden Halo. Based loosely on the NCAA 

basketball tournament, Lent Madness pits 32 saints against one 

another in a single-elimination bracket. It is also a wildly popular 

online devotional designed to help people learn about saints. 

Lent Madness began in 2010 as the brainchild of the Rev. Tim 

Schenck, an Episcopal priest and rector of St. Johnôs Church in 

Hingham, Massachusetts. In seeking a fun, engaging way for peo-

ple to learn about the men and women who make up the churchôs 

calendar of saints, Schenck came up with this unique Lenten de-

votion. Combining his love of sports with his passion for the lives of the saints, Lent 

Madness was born on his blog ñClergy Family Confidential.ò 

Starting in 2012, Schenck partnered with Forward Movement (the same folks that 

publish Forward Day by Day) executive director the Rev. Scott Gunn, and Lent 

Madness went viral, reaching over 50,000 people and getting mentioned in every-

thing from the Washington Post to  USA Today, to Sports Illustrated (seriously). 

Hereôs how it works: on the weekdays of Lent information is posted at 

www.lentmadness.org about two different saints. Each pairing remains open for 24 

hours as participants read about and then vote to determine which saint moves on to 

the next round. Sixteen saints make it to the Round of the Saintly Sixteen; eight ad-

vance to the Round of the Elate Eight; four make it to the Faithful Four; two to the 

Championship; and the winner is awarded the coveted Golden Halo. 

The first round consists of basic biographical information about each of the 32 

saints. Things get a bit more interesting in the subsequent rounds as we offer quotes 

and quirks, explore legends, and even move into the area of saintly kitsch. Itôs fun, 

itôs informative, itôs the saintly smack down! 

This year Lent Madness features an intriguing slate of saints ancient and modern, 

Biblical and ecclesiastical. The full bracket is online at the Lent Madness website. 

www.lentmadness.org 

This all kicks off on ñAsh Thursday,ò February, 19. To participate, see John Strobl, 

he will keep score of the brackets.  Cost for a bracket sheet & booklet is $10.00 

each. Like that other March tournament, there will be drama and intrigue, upsets and 

thrashings, last-minute victories and Cinderellas. 

         Continued... 

http://www.stjohns-hingham.org/
http://frtim.wordpress.com/
mailto:http://www.forwardmovement.org/
http://www.lentmadness.org/
mailto:http://www.lentmadness.org/bracket/
http://www.lentmadness.org/


 

 

 

 

 

How do I Play? 

1. Pick up a blank 2015 bracket(s) from John Strobl or print it off the Lent Mad-

ness website www.lentmadness.org 

2. Fill out your bracket sheet (or as many as you wish) with your picks (be 

sure to put your name on top!) Make a copy for yourself and submit a copy 

to John Strobl, the official parish Lent Madness Coordinator with your 

$10.00 entry fee (per Bracket Sheet & Booklet).  We need all entries by Ash 

Wednesday February,18th. 

3. The entry fee will be donated to 1 of 3 St. Jamesô Funds (Kitchen Supplies 

(Pots Pans etc.), Vacation Bible School, or The  St. Jamesô Community Dinner).  

The final point winner will get to choose the fund and will receive a VALUA-

BLE Lent Madness Prize!!! 

4. We will use a ñsimpleò point system to decide the winner. To strike a balance 

between correctly picking early rounds and correctly guessing the winner, weôll 

award 2 points for first round picks, 3 for second round picks, then 5, 8, and 13. 

This gives a total of 105 possible points, and the possible points from each 

round are 32, 24, 20, 16, and 13. 

5. Our St. Jamesô Parish winner will be declared after the Golden Halo is award-

ed on April, 12. 

6. We will have a large bracket posted at St Jamesô for all to see, and we will list 

the leaders each Sunday. 

Our Lent Madness guarantee:  during Lent, 2015, you will learn 

more about Saints than you have ever known! 
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